
Le and Brown are named new
sergeants for CMPD
The Costa Mesa Police Department has two new sergeants today
as veteran officers Bang Le and Jimmy Brown were sworn in
Thursday outside Chief Rob Sharpnack’s office.

“We  couldn’t  be  prouder  of  these  two  individuals,”  Chief
Sharpnack  told  the  crowd,  which  included  Mayor  Steve
Mensinger, several top ranking officers and police staff and
family members who had gathered in support.

Le is a Garden Grove native who joined the department in 2000
and was the first in his family to pursue a career in law
enforcement, Sharpnack said.

Brown was born and raised in Orange and also started his law
enforcement career in the year 2000, first joining the Los
Angeles County Sheriff’s Department. He became a Costa Mesa
officer in 2005.
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Le thanked the chief and his fellow officers for entrusting
him and Brown with these leadership roles.

“It’s something we take seriously and we promise we won’t let
you down,” Le said. “It’s a privilege and honor to carry on
the great traditions of this department.”

Brown also welcomed the challenge.

“I look forward to leading the next generation and moving
forward with the department,” he said.

During the badge pinning, both men had their children do the



honors, with Brown having his daughter pin his badge and Le
had both his son and daughter take part in the ceremony.

Sharpnack pointed out how important the families are to these
officers and others in the department and he thanked them for
their support. And he reiterated that these promotions are
symbolic of where the Costa Mesa Police Department is headed
in the future.

“Our department is on the rise,” he said. “And we are going to
seek excellence in all we do.”

 

 


